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• 11/5 Officers were dispatched to Shoprite for the report of a shoplifting. Upon the 

officer's arrival, they spoke with the security guard and were shown a video of the 
suspect attempting to shoplift less than $500.00 worth of groceries. Officers arrested the 
suspect and transported them back to headquarters. Once at headquarters, they were 
processed, charged, and released with a pending court date. 

• 11/8 Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop in the area of Ferrell Road in South 
Harrison Township. During the stop, officers located an active warrant for the driver. The 
driver was arrested, transported back to headquarters, processed and turned over to the 
Millville Police Department. 

• 11/13 Officers were dispatched to a motor vehicle crash in the area of Oldmans Creek 
Road and Hunters Run in Woolwich Township. Upon Officer's arrival, they observed a 
vehicle with heavy front-end damage and a telephone pole snapped in half. No occupants 
were observed around or in the vehicle. Officers checked the area and located a male 
walking down Oldmans Creek Road. The male stated he had crashed his vehicle and was 
walking home. The officer detected the odor of an alcoholic beverage emanating from the 
individual. Standard Field Sobriety Testing was conducted on the driver. The driver was 
found to be under the influence and was arrested, charged, and released with a pending 
court date.  

• 11/15 Officer conducted a motor vehicle stop in the area of Village Green Drive. During 
the stop, officers located an active warrant for the driver. The driver was arrested, 
transported back to headquarters, processed, and released with a pending court date. 

• 11/15 Officers were dispatched to Shoprite for the report of a shoplifting. Upon the 
officer's arrival, they spoke with the security guard and were shown a video of the 
suspect attempting to shoplift less than $500.00 worth of groceries. Officers arrested the 
suspect and transported them back to headquarters. Once at headquarters, they were 
processed, charged, and released with a pending court date. 

• 11/17 Officers responded to Wawa for the report of a theft. Upon their arrival, the subject 
had already fled the area.  Officers were able to identify the subject through video 
footage. Investigation and charges are currently pending. 

• 11/17 Officer conducted a motor vehicle stop in the area of Village Green Drive. During 
the stop, officers located narcotics. The subject was searched, and several other narcotics 
were located. The subject was arrested and charged with several narcotics offenses. The 
subject was lodged in Salem County Jail.  



• 11/18 Officers were dispatched to Water Street in Swedesboro for the report of an 
attempted vehicle burglary. Upon the officer's arrival, the subject was already gone from 
the area. Officers conducted a search but were met with negative results. A few hours 
later officers were dispatched to the area of Broad Street for the report of a burglary. 
Upon the officer's arrival, they searched the area but were unsuccessful in locating the 
individual. Detective Unit and patrol officers are actively working on the case to attempt 
to identify the suspect.  

• 11/20 Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop in the area of RT 45 and Mullica Hill 
Road in South Harrison Township. During the stop, officers located an active warrant for 
the driver. The driver was arrested, transported back to headquarters, and processed and 
lodged in Salem County Jail. 

• 11/23 Officer conducted an investigation in Woolwich Township involving a subject with 
an active warrant. The subject was arrested, processed, and lodged in Salem County Jail.  

• 11/23 Officers were dispatched to the area of Back Creek Road in Woolwich Township 
for the report of criminal mischief. During the investigation, the suspect was arrested, 
charged, and released with a pending court date. 

• 11/26 Officer conducted a motor vehicle stop in the area of Center Square Road in 
Woolwich Township. During the stop, officers located an active warrant for the driver. 
The driver was arrested, transported back to headquarters, processed, and released with a 
pending court date. 

• 11/28 Officers were dispatched to Kings Highway for the report of a road rage incident. 
Officers located the accused on Kings Highway and Rainy Road in Woolwich Township. 
Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop and spoke with the driver. The driver of the 
vehicle appeared to be under the influence. Officers removed the driver and performed 
Standard Field Sobriety Testing on them. The driver was found to be under the influence. 
The driver was arrested, charged, and released with a pending court date. 

 


